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In this issue:

· Media Relations Issues a News Release on Ridership Gains in September
· Media Relations Issues a News Release on Bus Service Due to Fires in San Fernando Valley


	Media Relations Issues a News Release on Ridership Gains in September
Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that Metro bus and rail ridership has remained strong on a year-over-year basis despite the continued reduction in local gasoline prices, with the Metro Orange Line reaching another ridership record and the Metro Gold Line logging a 30 percent increase.

The release notes that at 27,987 average weekday boardings for September, the San Fernando Valley’s popular Metro Orange Line reached the highest boardings since the line opened in October 2005.  Average weekday boardings on the Metro Gold Line reached 25,511 in September, which is more than a 30 percent increase compared with September 2007.  Metro’s Red Line and Blue Line both experienced a nearly 10 percent increase in boardings and Metro Green Line boardings grew by almost 12 percent.  Our directly-operated bus boardings jumped 6.3 percent during the same year-over-year period.  
The Daily News inquired regarding the new ridership numbers, specifically the Metro Orange Line.  A story may run tomorrow.

Specific line by line ridership figures are:
Line

Sept. 2007
(Average Weekday Boardings)

Sept. 2008 
(Average Weekday Boardings)

Change

Metro Orange Line

25,618

27,987

+ 9.25%

Metro Red/Purple Line

136,355

149,699

+ 9.79%

Metro Green Line

40,576

45,346

+ 11.75%

Metro Gold Line

19,579

25,511

+ 30.3%

Metro Blue Line

77,834

84,917

+ 9.1%

Directly Operated Bus Lines

1,179,359

1,253,620

+ 6.3%

Media Relations Issues a News Release on Bus Service Due to Fires in San Fernando Valley
Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that Metro bus service is continuing in northeast San Fernando Valley.  Metro Bus Line 290 is running a slightly shortened route.  Serving the Lakeview Terrace area, Metro Bus line 290 is running regular service except on Foothill Boulevard between Wentworth and Osborne streets, where there is no service.
Additionally, formerly shortened Metro Bus Lines 168, 233, 243 (route 242) and 761 have returned to regular routes and service.
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